MINUTES

of the

OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB

Annual General Meeting
held at the Green Man Hotel, Harlow,
on the 16th May, 1987

42 Members attended the meeting. 37 others had sent their apologies.

The official proceedings commenced with the President presenting Bob West with a tankard from the members in recognition of his fourteen years' service as Secretary.

The President read a card sent by George Grammer who had left the school in 1917.

The Secretary read the Minutes of the 1986 Meeting, and these were agreed and signed as being a true record. There were no matters arising.

The Treasurer reported that he had amalgamated what remained in the War Memorial Fund with the main account, to give a combined balance of £762. There were no matters arising from these Accounts, and M. Slater proposed and E. Cheshire seconded that the Accounts be adopted. This was carried unanimously.

The President proposed that Bob West be elected a Vice-President; this was unanimously agreed to by the Meeting.

Any Other Business

- 1. The President was welcomed back to chair the Meeting (he had been absent through ill health the previous year).
- 2. M. Slater suggested that the wine should be subsidized from funds, but no final decision was arrived at on this matter.
- 3. St. Johns was again suggested as a future venue for the A.G.M. and Dinner, but this was decided against until such time as the facilities had been improved.

4. M. Slater asked what had happened to the plaques in the church and also made the comment that there was now no sign that Harlow College had ever existed.

The President said that the war memorials from the Dining Hall and Art Room were now in Harlow Museum, and that he would make enquiries regarding the other matters.

5. Robert Collins suggested that the cups be given to St. Nicholas School. Roger Kenningale suggested that they would be better at the Museum. The final suggestion was that they should be brought to the next meeting. Colin Porcher estimated that the current value was of the order of £400.

As there was no further business, the Meeting closed at 10.50 p.m. Robert Collins proposed a vote of thanks to the President for chairing the Meeting, which was carried unanimously.

Storche. 21.588

OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB

Annual General Meeting 1987

Members Attending:

- 1. Richard Atkins
- 2. W. G. Billing
- 3. Alan Careless
- 4. Edward Cheshire
- 5. Michael Collins
- 6. Richard Collins
- 7. Robert Collins
- 8. Tony Cook
- 9. C. Crouchman
- 10. Barry Dwyer
- 11. Michael Dyke
- 12. Richard Ellice
- 13. David Hills
- 14. John Mockley
- 15. Pic. Howard NO
- 16. Norman Jackson
- 17. Andrew James
- 18. Richard Jeffries
- 19. Jack Jones
- 20. Roger Keningale
- 21. J. G. E. Lampard
- 22. Ian Mackenzie
- 23. Rex Marsh
- 24. Richard Morgan
- 25. Ken Muir
- 26. Graham Peacock
- 27. Norman Pegram
- 28. John Power
- 29. Colin Porcher
- 30. Stan Porcher
- 31. John Pryor
- 32. Barry Pyle
- 33. Roger Pyle
- 34. R. E. Reynolds

- 35. Fred Sectley
- 36. Michael Slater
- 37. Robin E. Smith
- 38. R. Smith
- 39. H. Smith-Daye
- 40. Graham Trimmer
- 41. Keith Unwin
- 42. Michael Weeks
- 43. John Welch
- 44. Bob West

OLD HARLOVIANS CLUB

Annual General Meeting, 1987

Apologies received from :

R. F. Bailes

Rev. K. F. Belben

Howard Bodger

Andrew Brown

David Chayney

Peter Chivers

Michael Claydon

Alan Collins

W. J. Collins

Michael Cottee

Peter Cottee

Chris Dadson

Alan Deans

Norman Dellow

Tony Eastwood

David Fish

John Fordham

John Foulds

Tony Funston

David Morgan

R. J. Gilbert

George Grammer

G. B. Hart

Isaac Owen Livermore

Dave Nicoll

J. H. Norris

Malcolm Norris

Alan Peacock

John Parsons

Dick Payze

Michael Renshaw

Jimmie Roe

D. E. Simmonds

Martin S. Smith

Lionel Stout

Charles Tucker

J. West

J. C. White

R. E. Wykes